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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
God is Good because He allows us to continue serving Him even in difficult times. 
Last month, our son Misael and his family came to visit us. They serve the Lord in a Bible camp in Olympia, Washington. Misael and Macey are expecting their third child. It is a boy and he'll be born in May. Please pray for Misael as he has some health problems.
Baby Grace is already in full health, growing more and more and filling our lives with joy. On the last doctor's appointment, doctors confirmed that God performed a miracle in Grace's life.
Baby Ezra will have a doctor's appointment in April. Since he was born, Ezra has had stomach problems. Please pray for him.

                                                 March, 2021

For several years, we've been using the Imperial Bible Church building to have our services. Sadly, Imperial Bible Church closed its doors last December. Please pray that God will provide a place where we can continue to gather.

In Holyoke we have our worship service on Sunday afternoons. We really enjoy preaching the Word of God to the brothers and sisters who attend each week.
We are praying that God will allow us to have our annual camp this summer.

God is using loving people to donate money and furniture to families in need. With each family in need, God also gives us the opportunity to counsel, comfort and evangelize, and that is why we glorify his holy name.

Bart and Amanda are a young missionary couple who will travel to Chihuahua, Mexico next January to be part of a group of church planters. God has given us the opportunity to teach them Spanish to make his ministry more effective. The plan is to have an intensive Spanish course for the next six months. Please pray that God will give us the ability to teach Spanish correctly and that Bart and Amanda will have the ability to learn Spanish quickly.
Thank you very much for your prayers and for your financial support.
God bless your lives and families.
     In Christ,
                                  Ismael and Esmirna Lopez



                                         


             

     
In Imperial, Nebraska, we have our worship service every Saturday. Gradually families are returning to live gatherings.
Yolanda is a sister in Christ who loves evangelism. Three weeks ago, Yolanda presented the plan of salvation to a family and seven people gave their lives to Jesus. She then started a discipleship course with them. Three weeks later, the group has grown to ten students. Please pray that God will bless this group and that Yolanda will continue to be used by God in evangelism.
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